
RETURN OF TITLE IV AID FUNDS 

Any student who completely withdraws from the University and is a recipient of Federal Title IV Financial Aid is subject 

to the following policy regarding refund and repayment of those funds (34 CFR 668.22). This policy will apply to students 

who discontinue enrollment in ALL classes on or after the first day of the term.  John Carroll must include in the R2T4 

calculation all funds of Title IV aid that were disbursed or could have been disbursed.   

 

WHAT IS TITLE IV AID? 

Title IV aid, as defined by the Higher Education Act of 1965, includes the following programs: 

• FEDERAL DIRECT PLUS LOANS  

•FEDERAL PELL GRANT 

• FEDERAL SUPPLEMENTAL EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY GRANT (FSEOG) 

• FEDERAL DIRECT SUBSIDIZED AND UNSUBSIDIZED STAFFORD LOANS 

• FEDERAL TEACH GRANT 

• FEDERAL DIRECT GRADUATE PLUS LOANS 

• FEDERAL IRAQ AND AFGHANISTAN SERVICE GRANT 

• FEDERAL WORK-STUDY 

 

WHEN THE STUENT WITHDRAWS 

When a student withdraws from the University, the federal government mandates a RETURN OF THE TITLE IV AID 

calculation. This policy does not apply to students who cancel their registration prior to the first day of classes or to 

students who drop some but not all of their classes. However, students should notify the Office of Student Enrollment 

and Financial Services (SEFS) of any changes made to their schedule to ensure eligibility of aid is not affected.  See Future 

Aid Eligibility section. 

Students who withdraw from the University must file a COMPLETE WITHDRAWAL FORM with an Enrollment Services 

Counselor in the Student Enrollment and Financial Services office.  The form for students, is available on the Registrar’s 

website at: webmedia.jcu.edu/registrar/files/2019/04/Withdrawal-Leave-of-Absence-Form.pdf  

 

Return of the Title IV Aid 

When a student completely withdraws, SEFS must calculate the amount of financial aid earned prior to withdrawing. 

Any Title IV aid received in 






